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Dear Parents/ Carers,
House Points

Our House Points totals for the final week are as follows:

	Walliams
	1717
	Rowling
	1155

	Dahl
	1902
	Cowell
	1805


This means that overall House Point winners for the year are Dahl with 8597 points.  The members of the winning house came to school today in their own clothes. Well done all of you.
Good luck Year 6!
We would like to wish our Year 6 pupils every happiness and success as they leave us and start their respective High Schools in September.  Our Year 6 pupils have been absolutely fantastic – good luck everyone!
Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly

On Thursday, the parents, pupils, staff and governors enjoyed the Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly. Their performance of “I’m an 11 year old – Get Me Out Of Here!” was fabulous. The singing, acting and dancing were brilliant and the children’s confidence shone through! The happy memories shared will hopefully stay with the children for many years! Well done Year 6! Thank you to all of the Year 6 staff for helping to prepare such a wonderful performance! 

Year 6 Leavers’ Disco

This week, the Year 6 pupils had a fantastic time at their Leavers’ disco! Their behaviour was outstanding and their dance moves were fabulous!  Many thanks to all of the staff who supported this event. We would like to thank the Friends Association for providing a lovely buffet.
Goodbye to Ms Smith

Today we said goodbye to Ms Smith who has worked with us as a Teaching Assistant since 2014. We would like to thank Ms Smith for all of her hard work at Lowton West and her dedication to the school. We wish her good luck in her new job and wish her every success and happiness in the future.

Attendance Certificates

Certificates to celebrate full attendance at school have been given out today, including to those who have managed a full year at school without a single missing mark. Prizes were awarded to three summer term 100%-attenders, drawn from the certificate holders: Ava L of Class 5, Clara J of Class 8 and Alfie H of Class 10 were the lucky winners!

Summer Break
School closes today until Monday 4th September. Please inform the school office via e-mail if you know your child will not be returning on Monday 4th for any reason.  If you need to complete a Request for Term Time Leave, this form is available from the office or from the school website under ‘Useful Forms’.
School Dinners

In the first week back after summer (week commencing Monday 4th September) it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
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Please note that the price of a school lunch will increase with effect from 4th September. The new price will be £12.25 per week.

School Meals Questionnaire

The school’s caterers, Local Kitchen, has asked that parents and children complete their survey. Please use this QR code to complete the online questionnaire. Thank you. 

Dinner Money Payments

Children entering Year 3 in September will start to pay for school dinners via SchoolMoney. If your family income is limited, please consider applying for Free School Meals through Wigan Council’s website; eligibility also brings other benefits such as subsidised after school clubs. Since school meals are usually to be paid for in advance, for those on monthly pay, we also recommend pre-paying September meals in August, if at all possible, so that you are ahead.
Earrings 

Please Note: Jewellery should not be worn for reasons of health and safety. Earrings are not allowed in school. Children having ears pierced should have this procedure carried out at the beginning of the summer holiday so that earrings can be removed upon return to school in September. 
Out of School Achievements
Well done to Jake W of Class 11, who competed again last weekend in the North West Junior & Youth Travellers Series at Bassenthwaite in the Lake District. He was awarded First Boy Under-11.
Well done also to Olivia P in Class 10 who has completed her stage 7 swimming award.
Alice M in Class 3 achieved her Silver award in Brownies - she has received 2 awards in her first year there!

Olivia M, Class 6, competed in her first gymnastics competition last weekend and came 1st on floor and 2nd on vault. Well done Olivia.
Finally...

I would like to sincerely thank all of the staff, parents/carers, governors, the “Friends Association” and the children for another wonderful year at Lowton West Primary School. The children have had many fantastic experiences and have thoroughly enjoyed their learning throughout the year. These opportunities are made available and facilitated by the fantastic, dedicated Lowton West team who work tirelessly for the good of all the children at our school. Thank you. 

From everyone at Lowton West…have a lovely summer break!
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
